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GOVERNOR’S ADVISORY COUNCIL

TO THE DIVISION OF SUBSTANCE ABUSE AND MENTAL HEALTH

BUENA VISTA CONFERENCE AND RECEPTION CENTER

MINUTES OF JANUARY 17, 2008

Members Present:  Andrea Guest, Carol Harman, James Lafferty, Robert Marceluk, Janet Ray, Charles Sawchenko, Pierre Stevens, Chuck Tarver, Paula Voshell, Mary Wicks, Gary Wirt

Members Excused:  Jack Akester, Anthony Brazen, George Meldrum, Lisa Pertzoff

Members Absent:  Shirley Jackson

Associate Members Present:  Eliza Hirst, Connie Hughes, William Rhines

Associate Members Excused:  Michael Kriner

Interested Parties:  Vince Boehm, Carlyle Hooff, Howard Isenberg, Rita Landgraf, Aimee McFarlan, Catherine McKay, Rita Marocco

	TOPIC

Call to Order

Review of Minutes

Chairman’s Report
Membership Committee

DPC Advisory Committee

Employment Committee

Old/New Business

Public Comment

Adjournment


	DISCUSSION

Chairman Lafferty called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. and welcomed those in attendance.  He explained the absence of DSAMH staff.  Meeting participants were invited to introduce themselves and share their affiliation.  
Chairman Lafferty reported on his meeting with the Children’s Mental Health Advisory Council and informed of Julie Cutler’s interest in associate membership on this Council.  Efforts to fill the five additional associate member positions with family members of children with serious emotional disorders were shared.
Chairman Lafferty contacted Husam Abdallah.  He shared with Council his interest in meeting Mr. Abdallah in person and in working with him in his capacity as DPC hospital director.  Plans to invite Mr. Abdallah to attend a future Council meeting were shared.
Plans to convene the April and September Council meetings in Dover at Delaware State University were shared, as was the possibility of convening next month’s meeting in Ellendale at Brandywine Counseling’s women and children’s treatment center.  Logistics for the upcoming meeting will be provided.  
Through the Chairman, Council was informed of Edward McNally’s request that Carlyle Hooff be appointed an associate member of Council.  Gary Wirt clarified that none of the associate members are ex officio.  
The expiration of associate members’ terms was revisited.  Chairman Lafferty indicated that associate members’ terms will be addressed at the next Council meeting.  Previous associate members wishing to be reappointed to Council were reminded to convey their interest via written communication to Vice-Chairman Meldrum.

Gary Wirt reported that the DPC Advisory Committee met on January 16.  He referenced the recommendation for community oversight of the hospital and the future of the advisory committee, and indicated that they will try to ensure Council is represented in any restructuring done as a result of the task force’s recommendations.  

Dr. Wirt reported that the committee met with Guy Perrotti, interim DPC hospital director, to discuss current issues.  Mr. Perrotti shared that his focus is on the recruitment of key vacant positions and the identification of coaches to assist in the orienting of these positions.  Ongoing efforts to upgrade NA positions to activity therapist 1s through attrition and attempts to hire seasonal staff to supplement staffing shortages due to staff unavailable to work were shared.  Dr. Wirt reported on the preliminary discussions being held regarding unit operational structure.  
Dr. Wirt updated Council on the plans to transfer 35 patients into community-based housing and to close one of the operating units.  Council was informed that additional cameras have been added and lighting has been enhanced in the parking lots.
Gary Wirt noted Rita Landgraf’s contribution as co-chair of the Governor’s Task Force.  Andrea Guest expressed her appreciation to Ms. Landgraf and the task force for their work and the thoughtful recommendations.  She questioned if there was a mechanism in place to ensure the recommendations are implemented.  Ms. Landgraf spoke of the future of the task force and the potential role of the Council in the implementation of the recommendations.
There was discussion regarding the hospital director recruitment process and the Council’s role in the implementation and oversight of the recommendations.  Rita Landgraf reviewed the task force’s recommendation regarding the hiring of a DPC hospital director and addressed several of the recommendations related to the PI unit and the recruitment of a nursing director.     
Gary Wirt expressed desire to call on the MHA, NAMI and State Council for Persons with Disabilities to consider similar motions be made to the governor requesting serious consideration be given to the recommendations.

Andrea Guest briefly updated Council on the progress of the supported employment initiative.  Cathy McKay conveyed concerns that employment numbers currently reflect only one portion of employment at the CCCPs.  She shared how the economy and the increase in medication administration times have affected employment outcomes.  Ms. Guest informed Council of the plan to implement a policy that will remove all artificial barriers for reporting all employment at the CCCPs.  Plans for the consultants to attend the February meeting were shared.    

Vince Boehm reiterated the need to market the program to consumers.  Andrea Guest shared plans to engage patients currently in the work activity program at DPC and those transitioning into the community in the supported employment program.  The need to examine flexible employment models for consumers was discussed.  Possible partnering with the YWCA’s Microenterprise Program was suggested.

Cathy McKay spoke of the article written by Joe Marrone regarding the long term affects of unemployment on social isolation.  The article will be forwarded to the division for distribution.

Eliza Hirst updated Council on the status of the MOU between the division and the DLP outlining the process for access to PM 46 reports.  Council will be updated on the implementation of the process and informed of the details regarding the reporting of deaths.

Mary Wicks reported that a meeting has been scheduled with Senator Blevins on February 28 to discuss funding for the young adult’s program for addiction.  Individuals interested in attending or providing input were invited to email Mike Kriner or Mary Wicks, respectively.
Vince Boehm commended Rita Landgraf on the work accomplished over the past months and shared his thoughts regarding the proposal to convert the Council into an authority.

Mr. Boehm informed Council of the Life Conference being held at the Sheraton Dover Hotel on January 23.  Meeting participants were encouraged to attend.
Meeting participants were informed of the March 19 Policy & Law Committee legislative event being held at 9:00 a.m. in Dover at the Archives Building.  Meeting participants were encouraged to attend.

Mr. Boehm commented on the voter registration process for people with mental illness.   Discussion ensued.  Eliza Hirst will examine the opinion regarding same and update Council at the February meeting. 
There being no further business, Gary Wirt motioned to adjourn at 10:25 a.m.  Andrea Guest seconded.  So moved.
	ACTION

Gary Wirt motioned to accept the minutes as presented.  Carol Harman seconded.  Motion carried with unanimous voice vote.
Andrea Guest motioned to elect Carlyle Hooff for associate membership to Council.   Gary Wirt seconded.  Motion carried with unanimous voice vote.

Gary Wirt motioned that we move to express our vote of confidence in the findings of the report of the DPC task force and urge the governor, secretary and division director to move forward with its implementation and develop mechanisms for monitoring progress by independent stakeholders in the community.  Andrea Guest seconded.  Motion passed with unanimous voice vote.  

 


The next Governor’s Advisory Council Meeting will be held Thursday, February 21, 2008 in Ellendale at The Lighthouse Program.
ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETINGS ARE HELD THE THIRD THURSDAY OF EACH MONTH
